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NEWTON COMMONWEALTH FOUNDATION 
Golf Course Management Committee 

 
 
 

Minutes 
Tuesday, May 30, 2023, 7:00 p.m. 

Zoom Meeting 
Newton Commonwealth Golf Course 

Francis Rice Community Building 
212 Kenrick Street 

Newton, MA  02458 
 
  Attending: Steve Meyer, Jack Neville, PRC Commissioner Banks, Kevin Osgood, Jack Synott, Peter Doherty, Sam  
  Figler, Tom Elkind, David Stowe, Arlene Franklin  
 

1. Treasurer’s Report (attached) 
• Mr. Neville stated he is rolling over the CD that has a maturity date for tomorrow.  
• Mr. Elkind asked who made the decision to have Ms. Mclaughlin take the minutes of the meeting and 

pay the fee for the service, and commented this should be a decision of the committee through an 
election. Mr. Neville replied that he and Mr. Meyer made the decision.  

• Mr. Meyer commented the committee has a long-term relationship with Ms. Mclaughlin, she 
functioned as secretary of the committee, and this has always been a paid position. Mr. Elkind asked 
if the PRC Department previously paid the secretary. Mr. Neville replied no, the committee secretary 
took the minutes. Ms. Franklin confirmed Ms. McLaughlin previously held the position of secretary.  

• Mr. Figler asked Mr. Elkind if the committee needs the minutes, Mr. Elkind replied yes. Mr. Figler 
suggested to continue with Ms. Mclaughlin. Mr. Elkind commented he is not sure if this is the most 
efficient way to handle this. 

• Mr. Meyer commented this item can be discussed later and an election can be scheduled.  
        

2. Sterling Management Report – Complete report attached below. 
• Clubhouse Report 

 Weather has been great, course is playable. Had a great Memorial Day weekend. 
 Leagues are in full swing. 
 Summer camps and programs are scheduled, and classes are filling up. 
 There is a new lady’s beginner league. 
 All has been quiet with the neighbors since the netting was installed on the 11th hole. 

• Maintenance Building update 
 Mr. Osgood met with Mr. Neville, Mr. Ayoub, Public Buildings Dept and Matt Walsh of RDA 

to review the required handicap spaces and the locations. There was no decision on the 
plan. Jeff Yost, RDA is on vacation, a site visit will be scheduled with Mr. Yost to review the 
plan. The members are invited to this on-site meeting. 

  Mr. Neville recommended the members attend, the city proposed digging up the lot and 
regrading at the cost of $100K, the meeting was eye opening.  

 Mr. Elkind asked why this is becoming an issue now. Mr. Osgood replied he is not sure; he 
was notified on May 2 about this issue. 

 Ms. Franklin requested to be notified of this on-site meeting. Mr. Doherty asked if all 
members will be notified. Mr. Meyer replied, “yes”, that should not be a problem. 

• Capital Report 
 Rob McNeil walked the bunkers to prepare an update before this goes out to bid. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

peterko
Received

peterko
Posted



GCMC – May 30, 2023 
2  

• Grounds Report, David Stowe 
 The greens were aerated and look great. 
 The tees and fairways have recovered.  
 Irrigation is running nightly. 
 The Tee Sentry on the second hole was sent out for repair in November and has not been 

returned, a single person manufactured the Sentry, and the motherboard needs a new 
design. A hockey mask type fortification is being developed, for protection.  

 
3. New Business 

 Mr. Elkind commented there was a tournament last Sunday, 35 peoples signed up, that is 
the most participation in a long time especially on a Holiday weekend. 

 Mr. Neville asked if there will be an election next month. Mr. Meyer commented that yes 
that is the expectation.   

 
Meeting Adjourned 7:30pm 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Robin McLaughlin 
Committee Secretary 
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